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April 24, 2024 

This Addendum No. 1 to the above-referenced Invitation to Bid “ITB” is issued in response to 

questions from prospective respondents, or other clarifications and revisions issued by the 

Village. The ITB is amended in the following particulars only. Deletions are shown by 

strikethrough and additions are underlined. The ITB is amended in the following particulars only. 

1. Question:  Regarding Section 3.15- Hours of Work.  Will the Village consider permitting

weekend and/or nighttime hours outside the hours listed in which to complete the work?

Response:   Yes.  The Village may consider adjusted/extended hours for timely completion of

the project.

2. Will the awarded contractor be required to meeting with private owners regarding project

updates?

Response: Yes.  The Village requires the awarded contractor to meet with private owners for

project timelines and updates.

3. Section 2.29 Contract Time/Liquidated damages and Section 3.9.1  Completion Time

have been revised to two hundred seventy (270) days and are amended as follows:

3.9.1  Final completion of this project must be achieved within one-hundred and eighty
(180) two hundred seventy (270) calendar days from the Village’s issuance of Notice-to-
Proceed (NTP).

4. Question: What permits are required? What permits have been obtained?

Response: Two permits have been issued for this project: The Miami-Dade County DERM permit and

the North Miami Sewer Department permit. Additionally, work on the Boulevard necessitates an

FDOT permit, while work within the Right-of-Way for Miami Shores requires a ROW permit.
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Any questions regarding this Addendum should be submitted in writing to the Procurement 

Administrator at bids@msvfl.gov.  

Bidders are reminded to acknowledge receipt of this addendum as part of your ITB submission. 

Sincerely, 

Donna Rockfeld  

Procurement Administrator 

mailto:bids@msvfl.gov

